[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Pastor,

We want to thank you for the opportunity to serve you as the Foursquare Property Services Team. The following is a guide to help you through the process of leasing out a (commercial) facility to another organization. This does not include renting or leasing out to another Foursquare entity. Board approval is not required for agreements between Foursquare family, however, some recommendations noted below should be considered. 

Along with the initial needed items, we have added some recommendations that you will surely want to consider. While managing some expectations regarding this process, we would like you to be aware that some of these needed items may seem excessive, but we can assure you that we have done all that we can do to streamline only the necessary steps. 

Needed Items:
1) A copy of the appropriate completed lease out agreement that is attached. Three agreements have been included, one is for shared use (used when renting your facility or a portion there of for specific time throughout the week) or an outright lease (used when the tenant has the room(s), area or whole facility 24/7 with complete use, and lastly a residential lease out when renting out a parsonage or housing facility. 

2)  Lease out agreement language 
a) Must be in the name of “International Church of the Foursquare Gospel”, it can additionally state “DBA (state the name of the local church)”.
b) If there are going to be any rent escalations they should be clearly spelled out in the lease out agreement.


3) All property lease out agreements require an approval of the church council (for leases 5 years and under). This will be recorded on a PT (property transaction) form that will be sent to the church once the properties team has reviewed the lease agreement and have prepared the form.

The following are suggested recommendations to follow up on or investigate on your own initiative. These are not required, but may provide some very essential and or important information regarding this property that you are leasing/renting out..

Recommendations:
1) Please don’t change the agreements provided. These agreements were created for your protection and includes items and language that is necessary. Fill in the appropriate terms and names that have been negotiated. If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact the properties department directly.

2) If this is a shared use of the facility, specific times, rooms etc. should be clearly spelled out.


3) Regarding lease outs or rentals to other Foursquare family entities, it is not necessary to get board approval. However, making sure that you have something in writing, clearly noting times, rooms, uses and any other agreements made should be clearly spelled out in. This helps to avoid confusion and discrepancies later on.

4) Please realize that leasing out the church property could possibly jeopardize the property tax exempt status of all or a portion of the property. Please check with your local tax assessor’s office about that. The cost of having to pay the tax on the property may be more than the lease income the church would receive.

5) It is also possible that the lease income the church will receive could be considered Unrelated Business Income (UBI) by the IRS and the church may have to pay income tax on that income. Please talk with a tax accountant to see if this would apply to the church and how much it could be.


NOTE: A lease out typically takes approximately 3 weeks to process from beginning to end (end meaning board approval). The beginning is when the properties department has ALL of the documentation noted above (excluding the PT form). Any additional information that may be requested AND the PT form signed and returned at least two weeks prior to the board agenda date. Our executive committee meets every Thursday and reviews most leases for approval. This process may appear to be long but having the proper departments and review for your protection is important. We clearly want to manage your expectation when it comes to timing, so thank you in advance for being patient.

We hope that this information is helpful and you do not feel overwhelmed. Your Foursquare property service team is here to help you through this process and to answer any questions that you may have. 
